
Friday 3rd April 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Easter is here so today our children would normally break up from school for two 
weeks.  It is the strangest holiday break up that I have ever 
known in my teaching career, because Woodlands isnõt                 
breaking up, and neither are the children of our key workers, 
nor are the wonderful key workers in our community.  

Coronavirus is starting to affect our community, our children, 
our families and our staff in many different ways.  Whether it is 
in terms of health, financially or emotionally.  So we need to be 
more than a school, we need to be more than a community, we 
need to be a family who are here for each other. 

Woodlands continues to be open to help our families in                
whatever they may need.  If you need support or help then 
please contact us at postbox@woodlands.walsall.sch.uk.  There are services in Walsall that are available to us 
all, and we will do what we can to help your family and put you in touch with a service that can help.  
 
We do not know for how long we shall be closed but we have a curriculum that we want our children to           
receive.  We are in awe of our parents who are now teachers and doing their best to home school.  Some of 
these parents are also trying to do a full time job as they work from home and simultaneously home school.  I 
have a husband who is working full time at home and tearing his hair out over fronted adverbials and                 
equivalent fractions.  So at this point the staff of Woodlands say HATS OFF to our parents ð you are doing an 
amazing job!  The staff also want to say thank you for your emails and for sharing your activities and                 
learning, these messages make them smile because they miss your children.     

The paper packs of work were designed to get us started in learning at home and now we need to find a new 
way of providing you with your childõs curriculum.  Miss Harvey has been very busy exploring and setting up 
Google classroom, this will be an electronic portal for communication and for sharing learning tasks.  Look out 
for messages during the second week of Easter from Miss Harvey as she teaches us all ð children, staff and 
you.  

If you donõt have a laptop or ipad at home then please email your teacher to let them know so we can plan a 
new route of learning for your children.   

The staff at Woodlands have given a great deal and been multi-talented, I didnõt know Miss Evans was so 
good with a mop!  We undertake lunch duties, we clean, we cook, we teach and we play.  Every person in the 
team has offered to do more than their fair share, ready on standby for any member of staff who canõt                  
attend.  Thank you to the incredible Woodland team.   I also want to say a special thank you to                              
Mrs Macpherson and Mrs Baker who have not stopped, they have both gone above and beyond in                            
reorganising Woodlands to ensure it is a special and safe place for our key worker children and our staff.  

However, it is Easter, it is time for a break and for a rest.  Let the home learning battles cease and let special 
family time begin.   I also have to be honest ð I need a break from Joe Wicks ð my poor muscles canõt take 
any more! 

Happy Easter everyone and much love to you all, Mrs Newton 
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I donõt think I have ever seen Billy 
without his beaming smile and here 
he is with an important message for 
us all.  Billy says hi to his friends! 

There might be no school but there 
is still Forest School! 

Miss Noakes was very impressed to 
hear that Lily and Rosie went into 

Rough Wood to complete some 
forest school work and then they 
made some life cycles of animals 

Amelia in Reception has been 
learning about Spring. She has 

been watching videos and songs 
on youtube and then wanted to 
write facts in her home learning 

book.   

Fabulous writing Amelia 

Well done to the Y6 group of children 
who are working through their                   

learning questions together every 
morning using social media.   

Hello everyone,  

How are you finding being at home?  I have been hearing and reading 
about your activities from your emails, from your parents and from your 
teachers.  You can see some of the activities your friends have been up to. 

We are so proud of you all! 

It such a strange time, doing your school work but at home instead of in school.  I can imagine you are                  
missing your friends and your teachers.  Yet you have shown such resilience, perseverance and independence.  
You are not letting the strangeness of the situation get in the way of your learning or your ability to be   
cheerful and smile.    Be kind to your parents who are working very hard too, they are there to help you but 
might need some help in the learning, it is new to them too.   

Today, we would normally be breaking up for Easter so you might be secretly pleased that your teachers will 
not be setting work for the next two weeks.  It is time to have some fun with your family.  Now we are going 
to have to be creative in what fun we create on this holiday because we canõt go and visit places such as the 
park.  

My two have been making a list of things we might do such as planting sunflower seeds to have a                          
competition to see which one grows the tallest, they want to make cheesecake and we might put the tent up 
in the garden and have a sleepover.  

Whatever you put on your fun list, have a great Easter holiday and I hope the Easter Bunny brings you some 
chocolate eggs.  Love from Mrs Newton 



Jack, Ruby and Jude have 
been keeping busy with their 
home learning, daily exercise 

and helping in the home. 

Their rainbow poster on the 
front page is fantastic! 

Now that our children are working more online it is more important than ever to ensure that 
our children remain safe.  Miss Harvey has written a special message to the children and 

pointers for our parents too.    

Please keep a close eye on what your child is accessing online.  


